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The Voice 
     A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 

Shalom, 
 

This month, January, coincides 
almost entirely with the month of 
Tevet on the Jewish calendar. Tevet 
has only one “holiday” in it, Asara 
B’Tevet, the 10th  of Tevet, which is a 
minor fast day, commemorating the 
siege of Jerusalem by 
Nebuchadnezzar II of Babylonia in 
588 BCE. Most of us do not observe 
this fast—a sunrise to sunset fast. 

On the secular calendar, we usher 
in a new decade, and that is hard to 
believe! Enter the ‘20s! We entered a 
new decade on the Jewish calendar, 
too—the ‘80s—5780 that is, but we 
did that on Rosh HaShannah. As we 
took stock of our year during the High 
Holy Days, many people do this again 
this time of the year. I don’t usually 
make “New Year’s resolutions” 
because I use the Jewish New Year—
the High Holidays—to do this. But 
really, I think that there is nothing 
wrong with doing teshuvah more 
than once a year. After all, we learn in 
Pirkei Avot that we should make 
teshuvah one day before our death, in 
essence, every day. The secular New 
Year, then, is a good time to make an 
assessment of our progress. Since we 
began a new decade on both 
calendars, I am looking back on the 
entire last decade, because I have 
spent it with you, the congregation of 
Temple Beth Sholom. I am proud, 
grateful and a little amazed that it has 
been more than ten years that I have 
been with you!  

During the High Holy Days, the 
process of looking back is called 
cheshbon hanefesh, an accounting of 
the soul. 

 
 
 

 

THIS MONTH: 
BOWLING  

THURSDAY, JANUARY 2 

ADULT EDUCATION 
BREAKFAST & MOVIE 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 5 

WOMEN’S DISCUSSION GROUP 
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 8 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
TUESDAY, JANUARY 21  

(SNOW DATE: 
 TUESDAY, JANUARY 28) 

HAVDALAH FAMILY GAME 
NIGHT 

 SATURDAY, JANUARY 25 

 
NEXT MONTH: 

BOWLING  
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 6 

TU BISHVAT DINNER/SEDER 
 FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 7 

WOMEN’S DISCUSSION GROUP 
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 12 

HARLEM GLOBETROTTERS AT 
MSG 

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 17 

SHABBAT ACROSS AMERICA 
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 28 

 

 
 

 

From the 
Rabbi’s 
desk 

I would like to do a cheshbon 
hakahal an accounting of our 
congregation. I think that we have 
come a long way in ten years. Ten 
years ago, at my installation, I 
spoke about TBS becoming a holy 
community, a K’hilah Kadoshah, 
and that I entered into a covenant 
with you, a holy partnership.  

In a holy partnership our 
destinies are joined; our successes 
and disappointments are not ours 
alone, they are shared. As in 
marriage, (also a holy partnership) 
we don’t make decisions alone, but 
make them with our partners. A 
holy partnership is about forming 
relationships; of being there for 
one another through simchas (the 
joyous times) and tragedies, and 
every lifecycle event in between; 
and it most importantly, it is 
creating a vibrant community, a 
k’hila kedoshah a holy community.  

I think we have indeed become 
a vibrant, k’hilah kedoshah. We are 
doing relatively well financially, 
and I believe that we are 
spiritually in a good place, too. Our 
congregation has come together to 
help and support our members 
through our caring committee, and 
strong Sisterhood, Parents’ 
Association and Men’s Club. Our 
worship services have been well 
attended, musical and uplifting. 
Our children are learning all about 
Judaism and menschlekite in our 
Religious School. We may be a 
little smaller, but I think our 
congregation is all the more 
stronger and cohesive. May we 
continue to thrive in the years to 
come. 

Ken Y’hi Ratzon 
 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 
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Worship Schedule 
  
Friday, January 3rd:     Family/Musical/Simchat Shabbat 7:30 pm 
 Torah Portion: Vayigash  
 Candle Lighting: Caryl Stern LaRosa        
  Kiddush: Lee and James LaRosa,  
 Jonathan and Jared Eckman         
 Host: The Rabinowitz-Eckman Family in honor of the  
 Stern-LaRosa Family     
                                                       
Saturday, January 4th: Torah Study & 
              Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 
  
 
Friday, January 10th:                  Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm     

Torah Portion: Vayechi  
 Candle Lighting: Gail Olenick         
 Kiddush: Barry Packer        

                                                                                Host: Sisterhood  
                                                     
Saturday, January 11h: Torah Study & 
              Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 
    
       
Friday, January 17th:   Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm
  Torah Portion: Shemot     

Candle Lighting: Joan Kavadlo Cohen          
 Kiddush: Isaac Cohen          
  Host: Sisterhood  
  
Saturday, January 18th:  Torah Study & 
                                                  Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 
 
Friday, January 24h:     Shared Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm
 Torah Portion: Vaera  
 Candle Lighting: Junior Congregation Members  
 Kiddush: Junior Congregation Members    
 Host: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, January 25th:  Torah Study & 
          Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 
 Family Havdalah Service 5:30 pm 
 Family Game Night 6:15 pm 
  
Friday, January 31st:   Shabbat Evening Service and 

Board of Trustees Installation 8:00 pm 
  Torah Portion: Bo   
 Candle Lighting: Barbara Gandelman           
 Kiddush: Joy Bobrow          
  Host: Temple Beth Sholom to thank the outgoing 
  officers and trustees and welcome the incoming  
\ officers and trustees 
 

    

 
  
  
  

 

 

Adult Education 
Welcome back to another year at Temple Beth 

Sholom. I hope that everyone had a healthy and festive 
year.     

Adult Education is starting off the year with several 
events.   

If you receive this newsletter before Sunday, 
January 5th, please join us for Breakfast and a Movie 
where we will be showing “when jews were funny” at 
9:30 am.  You can learn about the history of Jewish 
comedy while learning what it means to be Jewish in 
America.   

On Sunday, February 23rd, Paul Rabinowitz will be 
returning to speak about planning a trip to Israel.  
Whether you are interested in planning your Bar/Bat 
Mitzvah or planning a vacation, this is a great way to 
plan or provide the interest points. 

Stay tuned for upcoming Adult Education events in 
the year ahead. 

 

Eric Bernstein 
Adult Education Chair 

 
   

 

  Men’s Club 
 Men's Club wants to thank all the volunteers at last 

month's Bazaar and Book Bonanza. The book room was 
one of the biggest revenue generators at the event. We 
are already collecting books for 2020 and will be 
announcing a late January-February sort date in the 
near future.  

Men's Club monthly bowling continues at Jib Lanes 
in Flushing on the first Thursday of every month at 8:00 
pm. For $15, you get two games of bowling, free shoe 
rental, and the opportunity to interact with members of 
the congregation – bowling is not restricted to men's 
club membership. The next two bowling sessions are 
Thursday, February 6th and March 5th. We look forward 
to seeing you there. 

Men's Club is doing its annual Super Bowl grid - for 
$5/box you can support the temple as well as possibly 
win money each quarter of the big game, being held on 
Sunday, February 2nd. Look for me or Eric Bernstein 
collecting money and filling boxes at Friday night 
services, Wednesday Hebrew School sessions, and on 
Sundays! 

  

Jeff Cohen 
Men's Club President 
 

If you have moved, please let the Temple 
office know. And also call to make certain the 
Temple Office has birthday and anniversary 

dates on file if you want to be acknowledged 
in our Sistergrams 

PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS! 
 

When you shop at their establishments, please 
them know that you saw their ad in the TBS Voice 



Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing • 171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358 • 718-463-4143 
 

Temple Beth Sholom’s 
 Adult Education  

is pleased to present a Breakfast and a Movie 
(Sponsored by the Richheimer/Levin Adult Education Fund) 

 
 

“when jews were funny” 
 

 

Learn about the history of Jewish comedy in America while learning about 
the exploration of what it means to be Jewish in America. 

 

Date: Sunday, January 5th 
Time: 9:30 AM – 12:00 PM 

*Breakfast will begin at 9:30.  The movie will begin at 10:00. 
Where: Frank S. Greene Room 

Breakfast will be served* 

 
 

 

*$3.00 Donation is suggested 
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Judaic Book Fair 
Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 

                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 
 

Support the Religious School 
                   at their annual f! 

 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 18, 2019 
 

PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ...................................................................................................... …TBS Office 718-463-4143 
Lee and Myron Temares in memory of Rosemary Fevola, mother of Louis Fevola and mother- in-law of 
  Joy A. Bobrow 
Weiss and Chenkin Family in loving memory of Max Weiss 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND .................................................. Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
CULINARY FUND .......................................................................................................................... Iris Bass 718-224-3009 
JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND..................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND ........................................ TBS Office 718-463-4143 
JEWISH START .......................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND .......................................................................................................................  TBS Office 718-463-4143 
Warren Scharf in loving memory of Seymour Scharf 
TORAH FUND. ........................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ...................................................................... Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ...................................................... Eric Bernstein 917-902-4894 
MUSIC FUND .............................................................................................................. .....Cantor Korobow 718-463-4143 
Gloria Shapiro 
BUILDING FUND. ..................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
Richard Roth and Mary Dale 
Betty Zimmermann in honor of Geri Weiss and David Chenkin’s 40th wedding anniversary 
Betty Zimmermann in loving memory of Bernice E. Berman 
Diane Shtulman in loving memory of Bernice E. Berman 
Deirdre Weliky 
Geri Weis, David Chenkin and Irwin Weiss in loving memory of Bernice Berman 

 

**When donating to Pulpit Flower Fund, please specify which Shabbat service that you wish it to be read on** 
Thank you for contributing to TBS Funds! 

 

Celebrate Simchat Shabbat Friday, January 3th, 2020 

Jack Attar 
Maggie Berck 
Skylar Bonne 
Karen Carroscio 
Benjamin Cohen 
Isaac Cohen 
Jonathan Eckman 
Amy Edelstein 
Danielle Gandelman 
 

Francine Klimavicius 
Neal Kwait 
Eric Lustig 
Barry Packer 
Rochelle Sarrantonio 
Diane Shtulman 
Elaine S. Trachter 
Gail Tishcoff 
Jacob Weinberg 

January Anniversary 
 

Jeanette & Steven Fishman 

January Birthdays 
 

 

 

Plan to enjoy the 2nd Night Seder at Temple Beth 
Sholom on Thursday, April 9th, 2019.  The Seder will 
be led by Rabbi Ballan. Feel free to invite family and 

friends (not limited to Temple members!)  More 
information coming soon! 

 

Dear Members,  

Thank you to those who have already paid 
your dues or have entered into payment 
agreements! Please continue to pay as you 
have agreed! Please make sure to pay any 
Religious /Hebrew School fees as soon as 
possible. Should you have any questions or 
concerns, please feel free to contact Robin 
Myers, Financial Secretary via email at 
robinl.myers@gmail.com or through the 
temple office 

 Many thanks! 

mailto:robinl.myers@gmail.com
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From The President 

The year 2019 seemed to be my shortest year yet. For 
Temple Beth Sholom, it has been a year of much 
happiness and celebrations and some sadness too. We 
have lost some very dear friends and temple members. 
Our latest is Bernice Berman. We will miss them but they 
will forever remain in our hearts. 

We have also happily welcomed several new 
members to our TBS family. 

 It has been a year when everyone was on their “A” 
game. The Clergy, Board of Trustees, the committees, 
office staff, custodial staff, and you my beloved 
congregation, you gave it your all. 

We had another successful Bazaar this year thanks to 
our chairs Barbara Gandelman and Joy Bobrow.  Of 
course, as both ladies will attest, none of this would be 
possible without you. Thank you to all of our volunteers, 
angels, office and custodial staff.  I can only describe the 
spirit and hard work that went into Bazaar 2019 as a true 
labor of love. Thank you. 

2019 has ended, and so has my term as your 
President.  It has been an honor and privilege to serve for 
the past two years. I could not ask for anymore from a 
Board and congregation. You have given of your time, 
money and support. Thank you and bless you. Of course, 
a great deal of thanks to our office and custodial staff who 
went above and beyond the call of duty every day. You 
have been a true supporting team. 

Although we have made great strides, there is still a 
lot of work that needs to be done.  Your donations to the 
Building Repair Fund have been most generous allowing 
us to keep up with our repairs and make plans for the 
ballroom window replacement.  We should be able to 
take care of the windows in the Spring. At the same time 
however, we have to replace our stair lift and take care of 
some A/C repairs. There is no denying that the building 
needs our love and attention but if we take care of one 
problem at a time, there is nothing we cannot handle. 

2020 promises to be a banner year for TBS. Just to 
mention a few things: Shabbat Across America February 
28th; a fun time to celebrate our gift of Shabbat and the  
Purim Ball on March 7th  where we can let our hair down, 
have fun and dance the night away.  We also eagerly 
anticipate the gala dinner dance celebrating our Temple’s 
70th birthday and our Rabbi’s 10th anniversary with us 
on Sunday, June 14th. As well as Renee Katz-Packer’s 
cabaret show on April 26th. And, I am sure our cantor 
will have a few surprises for us as well. 

Sometime in the summer, our building will be 
buzzing when another Jewish congregation, Temple Gates 
of Prayer, joins us for a couple of years.  The extra 
prayers within our four walls can only be a blessing. 

Two years have come and gone so fast for me. I thank 
you all for the opportunity to serve. I thank you for your 
support and encouragement. To all the many people who 
have worked so hard with me these past two years, thank 
you.  

 
 

  
  

 
 

 
As I have said in the past, we are a small but mighty army.  
Let us continue to work together as one temple family. 
Yes, TOGETHER, we CAN do anything! 

  
Your President, 
Fay Schildkraut 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Happy New Year! I hope that you all had a happy 

holiday season and were able to spend some time with 
your family.  

I would like to take a moment to thank everyone who 
helped with Bazaar this year. We had a successful Bazaar 
and could not have done it without your help.  

We will be having another Book Club on Sunday, 
February 9th at 10:30 am.  The book is Lilac Girls by 
Martha Hall Kelly.  

Please continue to read your Voice for more details. 
As a gentle reminder, if you have not already paid your 
Sisterhood dues, Geri Weiss is still accepting the dues for 
the 2019-2020 year.  

Look for the upcoming Temple events and come join 
in the fun! 

I hope to see you all soon, 
 
Sincerely, 
Barbara Gandelman, 
Sisterhood President 

 

Sisterhood Corner 
 

 

 

The 
Ackerman 
Memorial 
Library … 

 
…would like to acknowledge a donation from 

Linda Ramirez of the following book: Recipes 
Remembered, A Celebration of Survival by June 
Feiss Hersh. This book tells over 80 stories of 
survivors of the Holocaust, and includes over 170 
recipes of theirs from all their different countries 
of origin. These are remarkable and inspiring 
stories that will fill you with a sense of hope and 
optimism, along with a chance to take a culinary 
trip as diverse as the survivors themselves. 

 

 



Temple Beth Sholom Sisterhood presents 

WOMEN’S 
 DISCUSSION GROUP 

 

 

  
 

 

  
 

 

Wednesday evening, January 8th, 2020 
7:30 pm in the Library

TOPIC:  Would You Choose to go Back in Time in 
Your Own Life? 

Join with women of all ages and life experiences, temple family and 
friends alike. As women, we seek to learn about ourselves and others 
and explore our similarities and differences in a caring and supportive 

environment. 
 

The group will be facilitated by Dr.  Deirdre Weliky, LCSW, a member 
of our temple family and social worker with more than 25 years’ 

experience. 

 
For more information, contact Deirdre at 

dwangel1@gmail.com 

  

 
 

If I could turn 
back time… 



Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing • 171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358 • 718-463-4143 
 

Temple Beth Sholom’s Adult Education 
(with the support of the Richheimer/Levin Adult Education Fund 

is pleased to present  
Paul Rabinowitz  

 
Paul Rabinowitz, certified Tour Guide with the Ministry of Tourism in Jerusalem and 
author of The Clay Urn, a novel based on his experiences as an Israeli infantry soldier. 
Paul is a photographer, lecturer and a world traveler. He is the Founder and Executive 
Director of Arts by the People, a non-profit organization whose mission is to run 
educational programs, opportunities and classes in the creative arts for the public, 
especially youth and senior citizens. 

 
 

A Trip To Israel 
 

 
 

Attend Paul Rabinowitz’ lecture on Visiting Israel.  Whether you are interested in planning your 
Bar/Bat Mitzvah or planning a vacation, learn about the country, its history and sites. 

Date: Sunday, February 23rd 
Time: 9:30 AM – 12:00 PM 

*Breakfast will begin at 9:30.  Lecture will begin at 10:00. 
Where: Frank S. Greene Room 

Breakfast will be served* 

*$3.00 Donation is suggested 
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December Board of Trustees Meeting 
The Board of Trustees met on Monday, December 16, 

2019. President Fay Schildkraut reported the President of 
Temple Gates of Prayer told her they have signed the 
contract to sell their building so they have to vacate and plan 
their temporary move with us very soon. 

Robin Myers, Financial Secretary, reported membership 
is now at 118 member units after the sad passing of Bernice 
Berman. The Board approved the November Financial 
Report as submitted by Treasurer Charlene Metz.  

Rabbi Ballan and Cantor Korobow reported on upcoming 
Chanukah services and events. Pulpit and Ritual Committee 
Chair Geri Weiss reported on recent analysis of High Holiday 
attendance compared to last year and noted increased 
member participation.  Siddurs with dedications will be 
identified with a binder dot for distribution at services. 

Sam Rosenberg was thanked for always beautifying our 
Synagogue with flowers and his many contributions to TBS. 
The committee planning the Gala in honor of Rabbi Ballan’s 
10th anniversary with us and Temple’s 70th birthday in June 
is making progress.  

 Membership Committee Chair Fay Schildkraut 
presented new members Amy Edelstein and Michael Gross 
to the Board for unanimous approval. Sisterhood President 
Barbara Gandelman reported the next book club meeting is 
on Sunday, February 9th; the book is Lilac Girls by Martha 
Hall Kelly.  

The Board approved a motion to enable the Religious 
School Board to present Karen Feit with a 2-year contract 
renewal as Religious School Principal. Men’s Club President 
Jeffrey Cohen reported they are doing the Super Bowl 50-50 
pool again this year. He reported on post-Bazaar book sale 
related updates, and a connection made this year with a man 
who collects sports memorabilia and may want to work with 
Men’s Club on doing a Collectables show at TBS; possible 
date May 15th .  

Religious School Board Committee Chair Andrea Odintz 
reported after several fund raisers, they still need funding to 
pay for a flat-screen TV for the school. Stephanie Rosenberg 
volunteered to donate the difference and purchase it so it 
can be installed in January. Long time teacher Rob is leaving 
the school to pursue a Nursing career. There are some plans 
in place to cover for him while they seek his replacement.   

Jim Kettig, Nominating Committee Chair, presented the 
Board with the following slate from the Nominating 
Committee: President: Joy Bobrow, First Vice President: Fay 
Schildkraut, Second Vice President: Eric Lustig, Third Vice 
President: Barry Packer, Treasurer: Charlene Metz, Financial 
Secretary: Robin Myers, Recording Secretary: Gail Tishcoff.  
3-Year Trustees: Maxine Simon, Ilyne Rabinowitz, Iris Bass, 
Fran Goldman and Gloria Shapiro.  2-year Trustee: Jeffrey 
Cohen. This will be presented at the January Congregational 
Meeting for vote. 

House committee chair Jim Kettig reported on progress 
toward the ballroom windows renovation project, slated to 
start in March at approximate cost of $36,000.00. Proposal 
to make necessary repairs to the Cooling Tower is estimated 
at $13,000.00.  They are researching ways and costs to 
replace the stair lift. 

  
 

Ways and Means committee chair Barry Packer 
reported they hope to set next year’s Chicken Soup Cook- 
off date as November 7th. Bazaar Co-Chair Joy Bobrow 
reported Bazaar was quite successful this year but they 
will need ideas for next year and will be meeting in 
January. 

Eric Bernstein reported Adult Education will have 
Breakfast and a Movie on 1/5/20 to see “when jews 
were funny” about Jewish comedy. The Board 
unanimously approved motions for a one-year contract 
with Cantor Jerry Korobow and a three-year contract 
with Rabbi Sharon Ballan. Details will be presented for 
ratification by the Congregation at the January 
Congregational Meeting. 

 
Respectfully submitted,   
Gail Tishcoff 
Recording Secretary 

 
      

BAZAAR 2019 
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Bazaar Corner 2019 
I really try to keep the articles regarding Bazaar short 

but as this is the recap to a wonderful time, please indulge 
me and read on. 

We are so pleased to report that Bazaar was again a 
success, despite cold weather on Saturday and Sunday and 
the awful rain on Monday! As you all should know by now, 
Bazaar is a major fundraiser that helps sustain TBS. We 
were successful this year because several of our Temple 
families gave so much time and effort in setting up Bazaar 
and making pickups throughout the year. We need many 
more of you next year! We won’t mention the names of, 
Jeff Cohen, Adam Fertig or Al Eckman whose enthusiasm 
and dedication know no bounds and truly are the 
backbones of Bazaar setup. Jeff again did an amazing job 
with books this year! By the time you read this he will have 
already made at least one pick up of books for Bazaar 
2020. And of course, without Adam Gandelman, Gail 
Olenick and Barry Packer, the food you ate would not have 
been so delicious! Thanks to Andrew and Elaine Larkin for 
your generous contribution which enabled the continuing 
of the egg cream tradition of an esteemed past president, 
Roger Opstbaum! And our wonderful children, who did the 
walk-arounds for Bazaar – they truly rocked!!! We hope 
more children and their parents will join us next year!! 

As corny as it sounds, it really takes a village to make a 
Bazaar and there are so many other people who really 
work hard during Bazaar – too many to mention (Lori and 
Eric Lustig, Bonnie Wilichinsky, Ellen Coleman, Iris Bass, 
Ilyne Rabinowitz, Dr. Fay Schildkraut, Geri Weiss, Amy 
Edelstein and Michael Gross – and behind the locked doors 
counting money: Robin and Ron Meyers, Charlene Metz!) 
But please know that the entire Bazaar team so 
appreciates everything you all do every year without being 
asked! Remember that volunteering in any way, for any 
amount of time, goes a long way in making Bazaar 
successful. It is also a way to get to know your temple 
family which is truly a wonderful family. Please think 
about joining the team next year as we need your help and 
input for Bazaar 2020, so that the TBS family can come 
together and have a good time in addition to raising 
money!  

Of course there are so many volunteers to thank from 
temple members, friends of temple members (some of 
whose names we may not have gotten) to former temple 
members (please think about rejoining!!) who worked in 
the booths, set up the booths, baked, cooked, shopped, got 
gift certificates, and worked so hard to make Bazaar 2019 
a success. Thank you to our “Angels” who do so without 
the publicizing of their names, but whose donations 
enabled us to cover some of the costs of our purchases. A 
special thank you goes to Beth Dulberg for her annual 
donation of a beautiful basket for "Across the Board.” (One 
day either Barbara or I will win it!!!) Shout out to Gail 
Olenick, Lisa Olivero and Susan Huertas for their donation 
of holiday baskets. Thanks to our office staff, Rita Bellock & 
Natalie Strauss, who work behind the scenes and in front 
of the scenes, and always with a smile!  

 

And a special thank you goes to Jose Urbina & Jose 
Santos - without their dedication and hard work, Bazaar 
would not be possible.  

We tried to keep track of everyone who volunteered; 
you will find their names in alphabetical order by first 
name in this issue of the Voice.  

Last names were omitted again purposefully. If we 
inadvertently omitted someone from this list, forgive us, 
and please send us your name so that we can publicly 
thank you in next month’s Voice! We hope to see you 
when we have our Post-Bazaar 2019 meeting. We will be 
looking for ideas!!! We cannot stress enough how 
important a fundraiser this is for Temple and we really 
need your help!  

We again had several outside vendors who were 
pleased with the response to their products! As we need 
to keep trying new ways to raise money, please join the 
team and share your ideas to make Bazaar 2020 even 
more successful!!!  

Lastly, thank you to Cantor for working with our 
Religious School students so that they could perform 
beautifully at our Pre-Bazaar Pancake Breakfast. Thank 
you to Rabbi and Principal Karen for also performing, it 
was a lovely morning! Of course, we wouldn’t have such 
tasty pancakes if not for Chef Adam buying the 
ingredients and the Boy Scouts for cooking and serving!! 
And of course, thank you to all the parents and temple 
members for attending!  

Mazel Tov to our temple member I. Donald Weston 
who was the grand prize winner of our Big Raffle! And, 
this year there were other temple members and the 
mishpacha of temple members who won prizes in the Big 
Raffle! 

 

Sincerely, 
Joy and Barbara 
Bazaar 2019 Co-Chairs 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 Gala Testimonial Event
In Honor of 

Rabbi Sharon Ballan’s 10th 
Anniversary 

and 
Temple Beth Sholom’s 70th Birthday  

Sunday, June 14, 2020 
Dinner and Dancing Begin at 4:00 PM 

Formal Invitations to Follow 
 

   



Aaron W. Elaine L. Lillian T.
Adam F. Elana W. Lisa O.
Adam G. Ellen C. Lori L.
Al E. Eric Ba. Louis F.
Alan B. Eric Be. Lynn R.
Alicia N. Eric L. Maggie B.
Amy E. Erica B. Marissa L.
Andrea O. Evan C. Michael G.
Andrew F. Fay S. Natalie S.
Andrew L. Fran G. Rabbi Sharon B.
Anthony F. Fred A. Rita B.
Barbara G. Gail O. Robbie S.
Barry P. Gail T. Robin M.
Benjamin R. Geri W. Ron M.
Bonnie W. Gloria S. Sam R.
Carol H. Hannah F. Sandy J.
Charlene M. Ilyne R. Seth B.
Charlie B. Iris B. Seth W.
Christine W. Jeff C. Sharon H.
Danielle G. Jim K. Stacy K. 
Dara B. Joshua F. Stan S.
David C. Joy B. Stephanie L.R.
Deirdre W. Justin W. Steven F.
Diane S. Karla B. Walter C.

Bazaar Volunteers - 2019



NAME ADDRESS CITY, STATE ZIP Phone No.

A&A Gourmet 188-09 Union Tpke Fresh Meadows, NY 11366 718-468-0903
Acquista Trattoria 178-01 Union Tpke Fresh Meadows, NY 11366 718-969-1411
Angel Tip's Nail Spa 153-91 Cross Island Pkwy Whitestone, NY 11357 718-767-7770
Arpi's Spa Phone: 212-769-5100 Fresh Meadows, NY 11366 718-454-2338
Avli, the little Greek Tavern 38-31 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-224-7575
Bagel Shoppe 215-03 73rd Ave Bayside, NY 11364 718-423-6692
Bagel Club 205-21 35th Ave Bayside, NY 11360 718-423-6106
Bareburger 42-38 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-279-2273
Bayside Milk Farm 35-15 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-225-0050
Belaire Printing 18-53 College Point Blvd College Point, NY 11356 718-539-8333
Bell Family Jewelers 40-21 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-279-3035
Ben's NY Kosher Exp Bayside, NY 11360
Body & Brain Yoga Tai-Chi 45 Northern Blvd Great Neck, NY 11021 516 487 8406
Bourbon Street 40-12 Bell Bvld Bayside, NY 11361 718-224-2200
Brian Dempsey's 39-31 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-631-3024
Buddy's Kosher Deli 215-01 73rd Ave Bayside, NY 11364 718-631-2110
Café Muscat 178-07 Union Turnpike Fresh Meadows, NY 11366 718-591-4060
Cascarino's Pizzeria 152-59 10th Ave Whitestone, NY 11357 718-746-4370
Chef Elvis Carribean Cuisine 50B S. Main St Freeport, NY 11520 516-208-8395
Corona Pizza 51-23 108 St Corona, NY 11368 718-271-3736
Centre Pizzeria of Little Neck 254-25 Horace Harding Expwy Little Neck, NY 11362 718-229-9879
Cooperage Inn 2218 Sound Ave Calverton, NY 11933 631-727-8994
Creative Cuts 185-17 Union Turnpike Fresh Meadows, NY 718-264-2115
Creative Cuts 185-17 Union Turnpike Fresh Meadows, NY 718-264-2115
Danny's Cleaners 190-05 Union Tpke Flushing, NY 11366 718-776-5333
Donovan's 214-16 41st Ave Bayside, NY 11361 718-423-5353
Dragon Express 42-36 235th St Douglaston, NY 11363 718-428-5500
Dr. Oz Show
Elite Pastry Shoppe 47-36 Bell Blvd Baysie, NY 11361 718- 423-4400
Foodtown 47-33 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-224-0544
Fontana 200-02 Northern Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-631-0147
Grace Nails & Spa 47-38 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-428-5600
Greek Family Kitchen 212-02 Union Tpke Hollis, NY 11364 718-470-1700
Gyro World - Bazaar 194-21 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718-428-3800
Hance Family Foundation 165 Plainfield Ave Elmont, NY 11003
Hatfields 40-05 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 718-224-0690
Iavarone Brothers 1538 Union Tpke New Hyde Park 11040 516-488-5600
International Haircutters 181-32 Union Tpke Fresh Meadows, NY  11366 718-454-4700
Il Sapore Italian Pizzeria 44-17 Douglaston Pkwy Douglaston, NY 11363 718-224-8009
Jack's Pizza & Pasta 212-49 26th Ave Bayside, NY 718-423-5487
Joe's Pizza & Pasta 5607 Marathon Pkwy Little Neck, NY 11362 718-229-1300
Jib Lanes 67-19 Parsons Blvd  Fresh Meadows, NY 11365 718- 591-0600
Jimmy's Trattoria 45-73 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-229-5319
Jinyi Liquor Store 249-08 Horace Harding Expwy Little Neck, NY 11362 718-279-8838

Bazaar Donations Received - 2019



NAME ADDRESS CITY, STATE ZIP Phone No.

La Baraka 255-09 Northern Blvd Little Neck, NY 11363 718-428-1461
La Grotta Ristorante 254-12 Northern Blvd Little Neck, NY 11363 718-224-8899
Lemon Ice King 52-02 108th St Corona, NY 11368 718-699-5133
Liquor Locker 172-10 46th Ave Flushing, NY 11358 718-463-2727
Maria's Mediterranean Seafood & Grill 38-11 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-279-1606
Mari's M Beauty Salon 18-28 College Point Blvd College Point, NY 718-888-9174
Masala Box 42-02 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-281-2699
Martha's Country Bakery 41-06 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-225-5200
Mythos 196-29 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718-357-5403
Neil's Natural Market 46-10 Hollis Ct Blvd Flushing, NY11358 718-321-2088
Nikitas Place 1903 Utopia Parkway Whitestone, NY 11357 718-428-4976
North Shore Diner 196-52 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718-225-8000
North Shore Farms 90 Horace Harding Expwy Great Neck, NY 11020 516-482-6287
Omega Coffee Shop 200-07 32nd Ave Bayside, NY 11361 718-352-3925
Panera Bread 23-58 Bell Blvd. Bayside, NY  11360 718 423 7600
Papazzio 39-38 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-229-1962
Parkway Diner 44-25 Douglaston Pkwy Douglaston, NY 11363 718- 224-0101
Pizza Garden 171-01 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718-461-5151
Press 195 40-11 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-281-1950
Riveria Restaurant 1712 Utopia Pkwy Whitestone, NY 11357 718-352-2225
Sardi's 234 West 44th St NY, NY 10036 212-221-8440
Shabulixius 39-32 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 929-489-3176
Sterling Dry Cleaners 248-25 Northern Blvd Little Neck, NY 11363 718-224-0919
Superior Florist Attn: Sam Rosenberg 828 Sixth Ave New York, NY 10001 212-679-4065
Sushi Take out 171-15A Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 347-506-0046
Toskana Pizzeria Restaurant 248-25 Northern Blvd Little Neck, NY 11362 718-225-2887
Trattoria 35 213-15 35th Ave Bayside, NY 11361 718-352-3800
Triple Crown Diner 248-27 Jericho Tpke Bellerose, NY 11426 718-347-1600
Utopia Bagels 1909 Utopia Pkwy Whitestone, NY 11357 718- 352-2586 
Veranda Restaurant & Café 208-01 Northern Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-281-2233
Wendy Williams Show

Bazaar Donations Received - 2019
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 Cantor’s Corner  
 

Zo and I just returned from a trip to visit our dear friend 
Ray in Wales. As usual, we had a delightful time. Ray and his 
family and friends are always warm and welcoming, and the 
Welsh countryside is beautiful. 

Whenever we go over, Ray and I spend many evenings 
playing with other musicians in the local pubs and clubs. 
Despite often expressed concerns, the ancient pub tradition 
seems to be alive and well in the UK. A very broad spectrum 
of musicians and listeners is likely to show up on any given 
night to revel in music making, and a general good time. 

One of the things I find so heartening at these informal 
“open mics” or “sings” is that everyone gives everyone a 
chance. It doesn’t seem to matter what style of music you 
play/sing-people are respectful, and they listen and 
participate.  

I can safely say that there were folks ranging in age from 
perhaps 16 to 85 at many of the musical events we attended 
and participated in. As a result, it’s really fascinating what 
kind of material you’re likely to hear. One person gets up and 
sings country tunes, while the next does Pink Floyd material. 
After that, it might be folk music, or the Beatles. Then, on to 
blues, or maybe even someone beatboxing. We even 
witnessed a woman attempting to sing operatic material 
along with backing tapes! Absolutely wild! 

As we’ve returned over the years, I’ve gotten to know 
more and more musicians and their friends in that part of 
Wales. And as you might expect, I think it’s pretty cool that I 
look forward to seeing and playing with musical friends on 
“the other side of the pond”, and they look forward to seeing 
and playing with me. But after all is said and done, it’s good 
to be home, and on to more musical adventures here at 
Temple Beth Sholom. See you at services! 

 
With affection, 
Cantor Jerry Korobow 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Religious School News 
 

As I write to you today, there is snow on the ground.  It 
is a beautiful sight, but one I am not happy to see.  Traffic 
will be problematic, walking on slippery paths can be 
dangerous…but one can’t help but admire the beauty of 
snow covered tree branches and lawns. 

My father always told me, “You have to take the bitter 
with the better.”  Today, when I have to take a long drive, I 
hear his voice in my head although he has been gone for 
over twenty-seven years. This is true both about 
snowstorms and synagogue life. 

Many people bemoan the fact that our Hebrew School 
is small. We would be thrilled to welcome new students 
and their families to TBS. Sure, there are advantages to 
having a large population, but there are rewards that come 
with our size. We are able to get to know each student and 
his or her parents well, so that we provide the support 
each one needs.  We are better able to communicate with 
each other because we are not strangers. We can’t have 
lavish, expensive events like some Hebrew Schools, but it is 
far easier to make challah for Shabbat, hamantaschen, for 
Purim, or work together as a whole school team on 
decorating the Sukkah and putting on a Purimspiel. 

We have grown closer as an inclusive and 
intergenerational Jewish community through events like 
the Pancake Breakfast, Bazaar, Mitzvah Day and, most 
recently, our Shared Shabbat Program. 

Our adult congregants who do not have school aged 
children and our kids are no longer strangers. We share the 
joy of Shabbat in song and prayer and we nurture our 
sense that the Temple Beth Sholom community is our 
extended family.   

As we welcome 2020, I urge you to look at the world 
through the lens of the wonderful spirit we share here at 
TBS. 

Wishing all of us a healthy, happy, prosperous and 
peaceful 2020! 

 
B’shalom, 
Karen Feit 
Principal of the Religious School 
 

 

 
 
 

It’s not too early to make your 
reservations for our Shabbat Across 

America which will take place on  
Friday, February 28th at 6:30 pm  

See flyer for more details! 
 

 

The Miss Chocolate 
sale for Passover 
goodies which 
benefits the 

Religious School  
is coming soon!!  

See the flyer in 
this issue for 

details! 
 

 

 If you will be away this winter and not receiving 
mail locally, please let the Temple office know 

where to send your Voice!  

 



Hundreds of synagogues across the continent will take part in an historic national 
Jewish event to celebrate that which unites all Jews – Shabbat! Everyone is invited...

singles, couples, families, all ages. Let’s celebrate together!

Friday, February 28, 2020 • 6:30 PM
Special musical guest Akiva “The Believer” Wharton

Join us for Shabbat Service at 6:30 PM with dinner to follow. Traditional kosher meal is $25 per adult, 
$8 per child over 5 years of age. There is limited dinner seating so please reserve early!

Yes! We’d love to join the celebration! Number of people in our party ____
Name ________________ Phone (____) ______________ E-mail _____________
Enclosed check for $____ covers $25 ppl / $8 child for the traditional Shabbat dinner
Make checks payable to Temple Beth Sholom. Send this form to Temple Beth Sholom, 
171-39 Northern Blvd., Flushing NY 11358, attn. Fay Schildkraut, SSA Chair. 
Contact TBS Office at (718) 463-4143.
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Scoop’s Schmooze 
The street address number is 223. 
In Jersey City, New Jersey, JC Kosher Supermarket is 

three feet away from a yeshiva. It is directly across the street 
from a Catholic parish. A few storefronts away in one 
direction is an African hair braiding salon. In the other 
direction is a mosque. The street that all of this resides on 
bears the name of one of Israel’s greatest friends—Martin 
Luther King, Jr.; who on March 25, 1968, less than two weeks 
before he was tragically assassinated, in a speech to the 
Rabbinical Assembly said: “peace for Israel means security, 
and we must stand with all our might to protect its right to 
exist, its territorial integrity. I see Israel as one of the great 
outposts of democracy in the world, and a marvelous 
example of what can be done, how desert land can be 
transformed into an oasis of brotherhood and democracy. 
Peace for Israel means security and that security must be a 
reality.” And, 223 Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard, where JC 
Kosher Supermarket is located, just happens to be less than 
three miles from the most welcoming iconic symbol in the 
world---the Statue of Liberty.  

And, while that area of MLK Boulevard seemed to be the 
epitome of a prototypical melting pot, on Tuesday, December 
10, 2019, it actually turned into a war zone. 

Heartbreakingly, in the blink of an eye at the 
supermarket, Moshe Deutsch, Mindy Ferencz and Miguel 
Rodriguez; along with Detective Joseph Seals beforehand, fell 
victim to anti-Semetic and anti-police hatred. That is the 
same anti-semetism that in New York City, through 
September, is up 63% compared to the same time period of 
2018 and that has made up more than 50% of the City’s 
reported hate crimes. The Mayor of Jersey City, Steven Fulop, 
who comes from a family of Holocaust survivors, where 35 
members of his immediate family were taken to Auschwitz 
and only seven survived, appallingly and sadly feels the 
actual target of the attack was the attached to the market 
yeshiva with 50 children inside. 

This unforgivable and insane unspeakable horror took 
place the day after the conclusion of Temple Beth Sholom’s 
annual Bazaar and a month after our Chicken Soup Cook-Off. 
And, as I sat and relived all that took place during those two 
events---the preparation of and the actual happening, I 
reflected on all of the people who were there; the diversity of 
vendors, of attendees and, yes, of our Temple Family. And, as 
was said numerous times by multiple people during the last 
month---these were special family events for very special 
people worked by very special people. So many helped out 
one way or another, so many participated. And, whoever did 
whatever, for everyone, it was nothing short of a true labor 
of love. 

And, at the risk of leaving people, businesses and 
organizations out who participated in these events, or having 
my column run on page after page by listing everyone;  

 
 
 

 
 

 
   

may it just be said that the unbelievably wide array of 
backgrounds that these wonderful and thoughtful, 
generous and dedicated people come from indeed make 
Temple Beth Sholom its own melting pot. Every day we are 
blessed to share happiness and joy, safety and peace with 
each other---those who are guests or those of us who make 
Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing our second home.  

So, while none of us have probably ever met Moshe 
Deutsch, Mindy Ferencz, Miguel Rodriguez, or Detective 
Joseph Seals, I know that they will never be forgotten by 
our TBS family.  

Barry Packer 
Third Vice President/Ways and Means Chairman 

 
 Parents’ Association 
Greetings Temple Family, 

Happy New Year! We can't believe it is already 2020. 
We hope that everyone had a wonderful Chanukah with 
family and friends.   

Thank you to everyone who joined us for Movie Night 
in Great Neck Cinemas at The Squire on December 26th ! 

We still need to raise a little more money for the TV for 
Hebrew and Religious School Instruction, so please help us 
and donate today! 

Our next Parents’ Association meeting will be Sunday, 
January 12th at 10:00am.  Please join us for bagels, juice and 
coffee! 

Reminder… the Shared Shabbat/Junior Congregation 
will be on Friday evening, January 24th at 7:30pm in the 
Frank S. Greene Room.  

 
Stephanie Rosenberg and Elana White 
Co-PA Presidents 
 WE WANT YOUR USED LAPTOPS AND TABLETS !! 

The Religious School is seeking Wi-Fi enabled used laptops 
and tablets to enhance their lessons. Please bring these 
electronic donations to the school office downstairs. Tax 
donations letters are available in the office. Thanks for 
spreading the word to your family members and friends!! 

 

 Zichrona Livracha          
The Temple notes with sadness the passing of 

longtime member and dear friend 
Bernice E. Berman 

 



Please Patronize Our Returning Chicken Soup Participants 
 
Name Address City, State, & Zip  Phone Number 
5-Napkin Burger 630 9th Avenue New York, NY 10036 212-757-2277 
Bayside Milk Farm 35-15 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-225-0050 
Ben & Teena's  39-33 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-229-0229 
Ben's NY Kosher Deli 211-37 26th Ave Bayside, NY 11360 718-229-2367 
Bourbon Street 40-12 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-224-2200 
Cascarino's Brick Oven Pizzeria 152-59 10th Ave Whitestone, NY 11357 718-746-4370 
Chef Elvis Caribbean Cuisine 50 South Main St Freeport, NY 11520 516-208-8395 
Cooperage Inn 2218 Sound Ave Calverton, NY 11933 631-727-8994 
Donovan’s 214-16 41st Avenue Bayside, NY 11361 718-423-5353 
East End Rotisserie 34 South Etna Street Montauk, NY 11954 631-668-6060 
Fontana  200-02 Northern Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-631-0147  
Gyro World 194-21 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718 428-3800 
Hotel Indigo 1830 West Main St Riverhead, NY 11901 631-369-2200 
Iavarone Bros 1538 Union Tpke New Hyde Park, NY 11040 516-488-5600 
Jackson Hole 35-01 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-281-0330 
Jimmy's Trattoria 45-73 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-229-5319 
Kalamaki 29-06 172nd St Flushing, NY 11358 718-939-1616 
La Baraka 255-09 Northern Blvd Little Neck, NY 11362 718-423-1812 
Maple Tree BBQ Smokehouse 820 West Main St Riverhead, NY 11901 631-727-2819 
Marbella 220-33 Northern Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-423-0100 
Maria's Mediterranean Seafood & Grill 38-11 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-279-1606 
Modern Snack Bar 628 Main Road Aquebogue, NY 11931 631-722-3655 
Mr. John’s Pancake House 721 Montauk Highway Montauk, NY 11954 631-688-2383 
Mythos Authentic Greek Cuisine 196-29 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718-357-6596 
Pizzeria Uno 39-02 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-279-4900 
Pugliese Vineyard 34515 Main Road Cutchogue, NY 11935 631-734-4057 
Queens Pita 68-38 Main St Flushing, NY 11367 718-263-8000 
Riviera Ristorante 17-22 Utopia Parkway Whitestone, NY 11357 718-352-2225 
Roma Bagels & Pastry Café 33-31 Francis Lewis Bl Flushing, NY 11358 718-886-4800 
Seasons 68-18 Main St Flushing, NY 11367 718-268-6469 
The Bagel Shoppe 215-03 73rd Ave Bayside, NY 11364 718-423-6692 
Trattoria 35 213-15 35th Ave Bayside, NY 11361 718-352-3800 
Tropical Revival Catering 12-40 Clintonville Street    Whitestone, NY 11357 347-502-1802  
 
 
 

 



Temple Beth Sholom 
171-39 Northern Blvd. Flushing, NY 11358

RSVP to TBS Office or call (718) 463-4143

Enjoy food, snacks drinks, and desserts.
Bid farewell to Shabbat with stories, songs, and fun. 
$10 for adults • $5 for children ($40 family max)

Saturday,  January 25, 20205
5:30 PM – 9:00 PM

Temple Beth Sholom of  Flushing

Family 
Game Night

Name(s):_________________.   Adults  _____    Kids   _____. Total: ______

Phone Number:   ________________

HAVDALAH SERVICE



Temple Beth Sholom's Event of the Year

Saturday, March 7, 2020
7:30 PM – 11:30 PM

Dance the night away 
with a professional DJ,

donation bar, light fare foods,
and scrumptious desserts

✯✸✭✵❆✩

Win prizes and cash in
our 50/50 raffle

✯✸✭✵❆✩ 

Bring cans of non-perishable goods for

the FJCC Food Pantry – it’s a mitzvah!

✯✸✭✵❆✩ 

$36 per person
Costume Optional
21 years old and over

Contact Fay Schildkraut at fayschild@gmail.com
or call TBS Office (718) 463-4143
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Week of January 3rd  
Sy Dipkin* Observed by Temple 
Gertrude Farber Grandmother of Eric Rosenberg 
Hyman Feirberg Father of Lynn Goldenstein 
Edwin Hoffman Uncle of Fran Goldman 
Ella Klein Grandmother of Lori Wansor 
David Krackow Brother of Brenda Bernhard 
M. Steven Kupferberg Observed by Temple 
Max Kupferberg Observed by Temple 
Selma Kupferberg Observed by Temple 
Sol Lipow Grandfather of Alan Berck 
 

Week of January 10th  
Frank S. Greene* Observed by Temple 
Deborah Jean Larkin Sister-in-law of Andrew Larkin 
Jan Olenick Father of Gail Olenick 
Louise Steele  Mother of Ned Steele 
 

Week of January 17th 

 
Miles Alan Ackerman Uncle of Jason Erlich 
Arthur Adler Husband of Sadie Adler 
Beatrice Ain Aunt of Bruce Goldwasser 
Sandra Arliss Sister of Brenda Gold 
 Aunt of Arlene Galub 
Madeline Daitch Sister of Sharon Haimer 
Beatrice Epstein* Observed by Temple 
Benjamin Farber Grandfather of Eric Rosenberg 
Edith Kavadlo Mother of Joan Kavadlo Cohen 
Helen Leff Mother of Anne Horowitz 
Julia Lustig Mother of Eric Lustig 
Moe Lustig Father of Eric Lustig 
Ida Stone Grandmother of Pamela Abrams 
Melvin Wexler Grandfather of Michael Gross 
Pauline Yohay Aunt of Diane Shtulman 
 
*Past President 

 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS January 2020 

Volunteer to light the candles or  
do the Kiddush at Shabbat 

Services. Contact Geri Weiss at 
geriweiss1@gmail.com. 

 

Week of January 24th  
Milton Einbinder* Husband of Glory Einbinder 
 Father of Carol Hofer 
Leslie Hernandex Friend of Joan Kavadlo Cohen 
Silvia Horenstein Mother-in-law of Ned Steele 
Eugene Rossman Father of Sherri Rossman 
Ralph Scharf Brother-in-law of Miriam Scharf 
Jerry Schnitzer Father of Robert Schnitzer 
 

Week of January 31st - February 6th  
Elinor Arliss Sister of Brenda Gold 
 Aunt of Arlene Galub 
Sol Ginsburg Grandfather of Nancy Goldwasser 
Melissa Harding Niece of Joy A. Bobrow 
Bessie Koorse Grandmother of Nancy Goldwasser  
Rabbi Hershel Levin** Husband of Betty Zimmermann 
Rose Lillian Mother-In-Law of Ruth Dorfman 
Ruth Meyerwitz Sister of Gerald Maurer 
Abraham Needleman Father of Lori Lustig 
Judith Vogel Aunt of Bruce Goldwasser 
Amy Yeung Friend of Andrew & Elaine Larkin 
Albert Yohay Father of Diane Shtulman 
Morris Youman Grandfather of Barry Packer 
Dr. Frank Zimmermann Husband of Betty Zimmermann 
 
**Rabbi of Temple Beth Sholom, 1953-1978 

 



Temple Beth Sholom 
Presents a New Prayer Book! 

 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 

Purchase a Bookplate to 
Honor or Memorialize Loved Ones 

$36 - Double chai mitzvah! 
For More Info - - - geriweiss1@gmail.com 

Return tear off to Temple - Check payable to “Temple Beth Sholom” 
Name 
Email contact 
 
I would like to purchase a bookplate for $36 each: 
In honor of: 
 
In memory of: 
 
Donated By: (How you wish to be named on bookplate) 
 
 
Amount Enclosed 
 
 

mailto:geriweiss1@gmail.com
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Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

 
 

 

 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 
Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 

Speech Language Pathologist 
 
Hours By Appointment Only  
(917) 734-1086 

*Lunch & Dinner* 
 

La Baraka 
Restaurant Francais 

 
718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
                   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

 

 
152-59 10th Ave. Whitestone, NY 11357 Tel: (718)746-4370 

www. cascarinos.com  
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TEVET/SHEVAT 5780                      JANUARY 2020 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

1 
*Office Closed* 
(New Year’s Day) 
 
No Hebrew 
School 

2 
Men’s Club 
Bowling 
8:00 pm 

3 
Family/Musical/ 
Simchat Shabbat 
7:30 pm 
 
  
 
 

 

4 
Torah Study 
10:00 am 

5 
 
Adult Education  
Breakfast & Movie 
9:30 am 
 
Religious School 
10:00 am 
 
 

6 
 
 

7 
 

8 
Hebrew School  
4:30 pm 
 
Women’s 
Discussion Group 
7:30 pm 

 

9 
  
 
 
 

10 
Shabbat Evening 
Service  8:00 pm 

 
 

 

11 
Torah Study 
10:00 am 
 
 

12 
Religious School 
10:00 am 
 
Academy 7/8  
10:00 am 
 
Parents’ Association 
10:00 am 
 
Men’s Club 11:00 am 
 
School Board 
11:30 am 

13 
 Membership 
7:00 pm 
 
Board Meeting 
8:00 pm 

14 
Confirmation 
Class 6:15 pm 

15 
Hebrew School  
4:30 pm 
 
Chai Mitzvah Class 
7:30 pm 
 
 

16 
  

17 
Shabbat Evening 
Service 8:00 pm 
 
 

 
  

18 
Torah Study 
10:00 am 

19 
Religious School 
10:00 am 
 

20 
Pulpit & Ritual 
7:15 pm 
 
 

21 
Congregational 
Meeting 8:00 pm 

22 
Hebrew School 
4:30 pm 
 
 

23 
 

24 
Shared Shabbat  
7:30 pm 

25 
Torah Study 
10:00 am 
 
Family Havdalah 
Service 5:30 pm 
 
Family Game 
Show Night 
6:15 pm 
 
 

26 
Religious School 
10:00 am 
 
 
 
 

27 
  

28 
Congregational 
Meeting 
(Snow Day) 
 

29 
Hebrew School 
4:30 pm 
 
 

30 
  

31 
Shabbat Evening 
Service & Board 
Installation 
8:00 pm 
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Deadline for the February Bulletin is January 13th! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: editor@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 

 
  

  

The Voice 
A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF 

TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 
Temple Office Phone: (718) 463-4143 

Fax: (718) 463-5487 
www.templebethsholom.org 

Sharon Ballan, Rabbi 
Bruce Goldwasser, Rabbi Emeritus 

Jerry Korobow, Cantor 
Karen Feit, Principal 

OFFICERS 
Dr. Fay Schildkraut .......................................................................... President 
Joy Bobrow  .......................................................................... 1st Vice President 
Eric Lustig  ........................................................................... 2nd Vice President 
Barry Packer  ...................................................................... 3rd Vice President 
Charlene Metz…………………………………………………………….Treasurer 
Robin Myers ................................................................... .Financial Secretary 
Gail Tishcoff  ...........................................................…...Recording Secretary 
Barbara Gandelman………………………………. ......Sisterhood President 
Jeff Cohen…………………………………….....................Men’s Club President 
Elana White and  
Stephanie Rosenberg……….……Parents’ Association Co-Presidents 
Editor: Natalie@templebethsholom.org 
Administrative Assistant: 
Natalie Strauss - Natalie@templebethsholom.org  
Office Bookkeeper: Rita Bellock - rita@templebethsholom.org 

Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing 
171-39 Northern Blvd 

Flushing, NY 11358 
 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

NON-PROFIT ORG. 
U.S. POSTAGE 

P A I D  
FLUSHING, NY 11358 

PERMIT No. 130 

The January Simchat Shabbat Service will be on 
Friday, January 3rd at 7:30 pm when we will be 

celebrating the birthdays and anniversaries for 
the month of January!! 

 
 

TBS Important Contact Information 

Rabbi Sharon Ballan:  
Cell: (516) 581-5698 
E-mail: rabbi@templebethsholom.org 

Cantor Jerry Korobow: 
Cell: (516) 359-5281 
E-mail: cantor@templebethsholom.org 

Religious School Office: (718) 358-2756 

Karen Feit (Religious School Principal):  
Email: karenbfeit@aol.com 
Cell: (631) 286-3657 

Temple Beth Sholom Office:  
(718) 463-4143 

Rita Bellock (Bookkeeping): 
E-mail: rita@templebethsholom.org 

Natalie Strauss (Administrative Assistant): 
E-mail: natalie@templebethsholom.org 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Don’t forget to attend our 
Congregational Meeting on 
Tuesday, January 22nd at 
8:00 pm.  The snow date 
will be the following week, 
on Tuesday, January 29th! 

mailto:Natalie@templebethsholom.org

	Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013
	Support the Religious School
	at their annual f!
	As I write to you today, there is snow on the ground.  It is a beautiful sight, but one I am not happy to see.  Traffic will be problematic, walking on slippery paths can be dangerous…but one can’t help but admire the beauty of snow covered tree branc...
	My father always told me, “You have to take the bitter with the better.”  Today, when I have to take a long drive, I hear his voice in my head although he has been gone for over twenty-seven years. This is true both about snowstorms and synagogue life.
	Many people bemoan the fact that our Hebrew School is small. We would be thrilled to welcome new students and their families to TBS. Sure, there are advantages to having a large population, but there are rewards that come with our size. We are able to...
	We have grown closer as an inclusive and intergenerational Jewish community through events like the Pancake Breakfast, Bazaar, Mitzvah Day and, most recently, our Shared Shabbat Program.
	Our adult congregants who do not have school aged children and our kids are no longer strangers. We share the joy of Shabbat in song and prayer and we nurture our sense that the Temple Beth Sholom community is our extended family.
	As we welcome 2020, I urge you to look at the world through the lens of the wonderful spirit we share here at TBS.
	Wishing all of us a healthy, happy, prosperous and peaceful 2020!
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